
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S   O F   R E M O T E   M E E T I N G  

Minutes of a remote MEETING of the Parish Council held using the Zoom Platform on Thursday, September 3, 2020 at 7.00pm 
Attending:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Young, Riley, Savage, Gillbanks, Eayrs.


Mike Grice (HDC), One member of the public and Clerk.

2020/2597
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr Dawson
2020/2598
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


Hilary Moorbey asked whether Councillors had heard anything about the 


tree that was to be felled.  Cllr Gatward and the Clerk confirmed there had 

been no further developments re this.
2020/2599
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


Cllr Savage declared an interest in Agenda item 2020/2610
2020/2600
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


August 13, 2020


Approved as an accurate record.  To be signed at a later date.
2020/2601
Matters Arising from Minutes dated August 13, 2020 (information 


only)


All contained within current Agenda
2020/2602
District & County Councillor Reports
Peter Downes (CCC) provided the following written report
The over-riding priority of the last few weeks has obviously been to maintain basic services and limit the spread of Covid-19.

Cambridgeshire as a county is below the national average for cases but within Cambridgeshire, Huntingdonshire has had the highest %. This may well be related to the number of care homes and the socio-economic factors which make Huntingdonshire different from its immediate neighbours.

As previously reported, I have been impressed by the dedication and flexibility of the county employees in facing this unprecedented challenge.

The next big issue for the County Council is likely to be a White Paper on Local Government which is expected any day now. This is going to initiate the process of converting two tier areas (District and County) into a ‘unitary authority’. There has already been much discussion in specialist circles about the cost savings, but also the risks of making such a change. My expectation is that we will be required to convert Peterborough and Cambridgeshire into two unitary authorities though the time-scale for that is not yet published. 

The other major concern is how to pay for the expenditure on tackling the Covid crisis. We do not yet know what measure the Chancellor will take but it is clear that changes to the tax system and to local taxation is inevitable. Millions extra have been spent and money will need to be found from somewhere.

On a more day-to-day level, the issue for this week is the re-opening of schools with the expectation that all pupils will return but the schools will be organised to minimise the danger to pupils and staff. The pros and cons have been thoroughly examined in the national press and I don’t need to go through them all again here. I know from my contacts with Heads and teachers that they are taking their responsibility very seriously and that, once again, there are substantial extra costs which will more than wipe out the recent promised improvement in school funding.

Now that the lockdown is easing slightly, I might be able to help with some specific issues raised by residents so please let me know if you think I can be if any use! Contact me on 01480 509471, peter.downes@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Peter Downes, August 30th, 2020
Mikie Grice (HDC) informed the meeting that most of the HDC staff were continuing to work from home.  In an effort to assist the local economy HDC had applied to a £5m fund for St neots High Street.  HDC themselves had committed £6.5m.  He confirmed he has happy to help where he could with any local issues.  Cllr Weitzel spoke about the recent Robert Jenrick planning report and asked Cllr Grice what HDC was doing re their local plan in light of this report.  Cllr Grice confirmed he would speak to Clara Kerr at the planning department for a view.  Cllr Eayrs asked about the car park behind the Commemoration  hall which now seemed to be full before 9am each day, wondering if it was HDC staff who were using it.  Cllr Grice agreed to look into this.
2020/2603
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


2603.1

To approve the monthly accounts





The accounts were approved as an accurate record


2603.2

To sign the balance sheet




The Balance Sheet was approved as an accurate record and 



would be signed at a later date.




2020/2604
To Approve the following payments

The following payments were approved.  Cheques had been posted for 


signing.
101888
Keep Britain Tidy


Stickers


£66.00

101889
Centre Wire



MG Gate


£368.40

101890
Stephen Moorbey


Installation of Libraries
£738.00

101891
Mrs J Stanbridge


Salary & Homeworking
£418.20

101892
HMRC




Tax & NI


£51.16 
101893
Barney Warner


Village Maintenance

£266.00

2020/2605
Leisure & Amenities


Cllr Gatward confirmed he was still going through all the quotes received for 

the replacement safety surfacing and fencing at the young children’s play 


area on the Millennium Green.  They ranged from £31,000 to £34,000.





Cllr Riley asked if the trees/hedge opposite the school could be looked at as 

they were overhanging.  Cllr Gatward confirmed he would ask Barney to take 

care of this.

2020/2606
Planning


No new applications had been received and none determined.
2020/2607
Village Drains


Cllr Riley raised his concerns re the drains in the village and the potential 


flooding during the autumn/winter.  It was agreed that he would photograph 

those in Offord Cluny and Cllr Savage would cover Offord Darcy and once the 

Clerk had received these, she would raise it with Cambs County Council 


Highways.
2020/2608
Level Crossing – Network Rail



Cllr Weitzel confirmed he had received a response to his letter suggesting he 

contact James Webster, which he would do.
2020/2609
Recreation Ground – Vandalism & Littering issues



These issues had been raised by the football club.  It appeared that with 


darker evenings and less favorable weather that these issues had subsided.  

The situation would be monitored.
2020/2610
To discuss works to hedgerow on PC land on High Street & receive


quote


It was agreed that as this land belonged to the Parish Council it would 


approve the works.
2020/2611
COVID-19 


Update/Changes affecting Council (if any)



None

2020/2612
Chairman’s Report


Cllr Weitzel congratulated Cllr Savage on the success of the pop-up libraries 

and Cllr Gatward on the Summer Sports sessions which were again fully 


subscribed and provided welcome relief to children and parents during the 

current situation.  He also mentioned the Clerk’s suggestion for a  short Keep 

in Touch meeting as Council was now half way through its year which would 

allow an opportunity for discussion and document signing.  It was suggested 

Buckden Village Hall could be used.
2020/2613
Councillor Reports


Cllr Eayrs asked if Cllr Weitzel had been able to speak with the resident 


regarding the overhanging trees/hedges.  Cllr Weitzel confirmed he would do 

so.



Cllr Eayrs also mentioned that the funeral of George Munro would be held 

on September 18th at 12.00.



Cllr Riley mentioned the recent Neighbourhood Watch email.  The Clerk 


confirmed this had been forward to the PCSO.



Cllr Gillbanks mentioned the email he had received regarding the A14 legacy 

projects and hoped that this negotiations on these would resume shortly. He 

also informed Council that Great Paxton Parish Council were looking at the 

provision of a footbridge over the River and that he was offering support 


with that project.



Cllr Gatward mentioned the overhanging trees on the corner of Orchard Way 

and Bramley Drive which were growing into the telephone cable.  The Clerk 

would report this to CCC Highways and Cllr Gatward would mention to the 

concerned resident that she could contact BT for action.

2020/2614
Notices & Correspondence not previously circulated


None
2020/2615
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2020/2616
The meeting closed at 20.02 and next remote meeting date confirmed as Thursday, October 1, 2020 at 7pm
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